
 

 

Pastor: Fr. James Herrera  Email: pastor@shstl.org 
 

Office Telephone:   503-792-4231  Parish website: www.shstl.org 
 

Office Hours: Tuesday—Friday 9 am—4 pm  
Horario:   Martes a Viernes 9 am—4 pm  

 

Sacred Heart School 503-792-4541 

Sacred Heart-St. Louis Catholic Parish 
Parroquía del Sagrado Corazón-San Luis 

605 7th Street, Gervais, OR 97026 
Mailing address: PO Box 236, Gervais OR 97026 

Welcome to any visitors to  
Sacred Heart-St. Louis Parish! 

Mass Schedule / Misas los Domingos: 
 

Saturday / Sabado: 5 pm (Eng-Sacred Heart)            
           7 pm (Spanish-Sacred Heart) 

Sunday / Domingo: 8 am (St Louis Church) 
  10 am (Sacred Heart Church) 

Daily Mass — Tuesday-Thursday  
         8 am (Sacred Heart Church)                     

Friday 8:15 am  (School Mass) 
Daily Mass - 8 am Saturday at St. Louis Church  

Reconciliation / Confesiones: 
Wednesday / Miercoles 5:30 - 6:30pm 

Saturday / Sabado 3:30 - 4:30 pm 

Sacred Heart-St Louis Parish 
is a Catholic community of 

Christian believers devoted to 
the Holy Eucharist. We strive 

to build God’s Kingdom by 
inviting all to faith formation, 
Sacred Liturgy, Evangelization 

and outreach. 

                                     June 16, 2019          
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SACRED HEART CATHOLIC SCHOOL     503-792-4541  shssecretary@shstl.org 
School Summer Hours:  Dur ing the month of June, the school office will be open from noon until 5 pm. August 1-16,  Mrs. 
Mariana Hill will be in the school from noon until 5 pm.  If you call, please leave a message and we will return your call as soon 
as possible.  The office will return to normal school hours, 7:30—3:15 on August 19. 
Thank you:  A huge thank you to our parish community.  You support us so much with your time, talents, and treasure.  We love 
having you with us at Mass, Rosaries and Stations of the Cross.  Our 1st day of school for the 2019-2020 school year will be on 
September 3rd.   Have a great summer! 
Happy Father’s Day: to all the men who guide us to become better  disciples of Chr ist.  We are blessed to have each of you 

in our lives. 
School Registration:  Registration is open for  the 2019-2020 school year.  If you would like a registration packet, call the 

school office and we will send one to you.  Please get your registration in soon!  Some classes fill up quickly! 
Scrip:  Please support our school by purchasing scrip.  We have scrip for groceries, gas, restaurants, home improvement, clothing 

and dining out.  It is easy and convenient to use.  Benefit Mobile is an app on your smart phone that is also convenient and easy to 
use. 
Are you looking for a Catholic school with a loving environment for your child?  We welcome you to stop by to tour  our  

school, and see our children as they interact with each other and with our teachers.  We are now a Preschool through 8 th grade 
school.  Our alumni have done well at Gervais High School, Blanchet Catholic, Valley Catholic, Silverton High School and 

Woodburn High School. 

THE MOST HOLY TRINITY - SOLEMNITY  

Proverbs 8:22-31 Romans 5:1-5  
John 16:12-15  

 

Brief Reflection: God is a God for us.  
God created us in his image, dwelt among us and re-
mains with us in truth and as our strength and guid-
ance. Everything God does, he does for us. May we 
strive to live in relationship with one another as our 
Triune God does with us.  

A Word from Fr. James…     
Congratulation's to our two 8th grade graduates from Sacred 
Heart School: Paulina Gonzalez and Javier Oscar Rodriguez 
 

I just want to take this opportunity to bless all of our father’s  
and to have a happy Father’s Day. May God continue to bless 
you and be with you as you continue to live out your father-
hood. 
In Christ’s Love,      Fr. James 

Prayer Intentions 
Let us pray for those who are sick in our commu-
nity. Remember these parishioners and friends of 
the Parish in your prayers:  
       All graduating students 
     +Jose Coria and family 

        

May you find consolation in knowing that you are 
thought of and prayed for in this time of need. 

Baptisms: 
Our parish welcomes Travis Anthony Beyer, 
son of Carl and Kelsey Ann, and  
Noah Martinez Ruiz, son of Juan Ruiz and  
Melissa Martinez. These were baptized in June 
here in our church. 
May the Lord watch over your life and may 
we all walk by the light of faith and attain the 
good things He has promised to us. 

You and I have been created for greater things. We have not 
been created to just pass through this life without aim. And that 
greater aim is to love and be loved. 
Give yourself fully to God, who will use you to accomplish 
great things on the condition that you believe much more in his 
love that in your weakness. 
Never think that a small action done to your neighbor is not 
worth much. It is not how much we do that is pleasing to God, 
but how much love we put into the doing.    -St. Mother Teresa  
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Un Palabra de P. Santiago…  
Solo quiero aprovechar esta oportunidad para bendecir a todos 
los padres y desear que tenga un feliz día para los padres. Que 

Dios te siga bendiciendo y esté contigo mientras continúas 
viviendo tu paternidad.  

 

Felicitaciones a nuestros dos graduados de 8º grado de la Es-
cuela del Sagrado Corazón: Paulina Gonzalez y Javier Oscar 
Rodriguez  
En el amor de Cristo, P. Santiago 

Parish Activities for the Week 
Sunday/Domingo           June 16       
8 am @ St. Louis               +Leonard & Pat Ferschweiler 
10 am Mass at SHC                    Catholic Daughters 
 

Monday/Lunes               June 17   office closed/no Mass 

Grupo Oracion in church from 7 - 9 pm      
 

Tuesday/Martes             June 18 
8 am Mass at SHC              +Dolores Miller 
Coffee Tuesday at 8:40 am in Faith Formation Center 
 

Wednesday/Miercoles   June 19 
8 am Mass at SHC                    +Germaine Kuschnick 
5:30-6:30 pm confessions at SHC 
    

Thursday / Jueves          June 20 
8 am Mass at SHC                    +Anita Ferschweiler 
 

Friday / Viernes              June 21 senior  social 9am FFC 
8 am Mass                                 +Joe and Esther Messer 
 

Saturday / Sábado          June 22       
8 am Mass at St. Louis             +Gertie DeConinck 
3:30-4:30 pm Confessions 
5 pm vigil Mass at SHC           +Joseph Armstrong 
7 pm Spanish                            +Arturo Rodriguez 
 

Sunday/Domingo             June 23    
8 am Mass at St. Louis              Katie Jirges 
10 am Mass at SHC                  Parishioners 

**June 21—9 am senior social in FFC 
**June 28-30 Spanish speaking retreat in the hall 
**July 4 &5—office closed due to 4th of July 
 

**Food Bank - 1st & 3rd Wednesday of each month  
from 1 - 4 pm     June 19 
 

**Coffee Tuesdays — Join us for 8 am Mass, followed 
by coffee, treats & great fellowship in FFC. 
**Rosary Thursdays - Join us for  the Holy Rosary 
each Thursday, immediately after morning Mass 
 

**Aug 25 — Please mark your calendar for the all par-
ish picnic!   **PLEASE NOTE the date change 
 

Please remember to use our PO Box 236 for mailings 
to Sacred Heart-St Louis Parish, not the physical address. 
Don’t forget!: look at our website      www.shstl.org 
for current event notices, rental or faith formation forms! 
 

**Did you forget your envelope again? For  your conven-
ience, Sacred Heart-St Louis offers WeShare. If you 
would like to know how to sign up for electronic funds 
transfer of your donation to the church, go to the front 
page of our website or call the office.  

COLLECTIONS                             difference AMOUNT 

June 2, 2019    $ 265.01 $3,705.00 

Maintenance   $1,120.01 

June 9 ($2,633.25) $3,366.75 

   

Weshare 1 X per month  $1,440.00 

Financial Stewardship  

Needed Weekly: $ 6,000  

LA SANTÍSIMA TRINIDAD  
Proverbios 8:22-31, Romanos 5:1-5  

Juan 16:12-15  
 

Breve Reflexion: Dios es un Dios para nosotros. 

 Dios nos creó a su imagen, habitó entre nosotros y permanece 
con nosotros en verdad y como nuestra fortaleza y guía. Todo lo 
que Dios hace, él lo hace por nosotros. Que nos esforcemos por 
vivir en relación con los demás como lo hace nuestro Dios Triuno 
con nosotros.  

The bulletin announcements are due on Tuesday after-
noon for the following weekend. Thank you.  
If you are interested in advertising your business, call 
Jack Wallrich at 503-314-9334.  
 

Estamos publicando los negocios en la ultima pagina del 
boletín semanal. Si usted está interesado en aprender  
más sobre la publicidad de su negocio, favor de llamarle 
a Jack Wallrich al 503-314-9334. 

 



 

 

Children’s FAITH FORMATION 
Nanette Kuga, GSFFC 503-792-4231 ext. 310  
dre@shstl.org  
We are in need of Catechists this year. Classes begin in  
September and last through April. We need someone who 
can work with young children for Children’s Faith  For-
mation.  Materials and training provided. Meets on 
Wednesday nights. Class runs 6:30 to 7:30 pm. Catechists 
are here by 6:10 pm. Please prayerfully consider if our 
Lord is asking you to help pass on our Catholic Faith to 
his children. No special education required, just a love for 
our Catholic faith and a desire to help. If you have any 
questions, please call or stop by the office. To reach Nan-
ette, call Tuesday, Wednesday or Friday from 1-4 pm 
 (503) 792-2431 x310. 
                         ____________________ 

 
 

7th/8th, High School and Young Adult  
Faith Formation  

Katie Phelan - Youth Ministry Coordinator  
503-792-4231 ext. 305 Cell: 503-929-3901 

ym@shstl.org   

            FORMACION DE LA FE PRIMARIA 
Nanette Kuga 503-792-4231 ext. 310  dre@shstl.org 
 
Necesitamos catequistas este año, comenzando en septiembre 
hasta la última semana de abril. Necesitamos a alguien que pueda 
trabajar con niños pequeños para la formación en la fe de los 
niños. Materiales y formación facilitados. Se reúne los miércoles 
por la noche. La clase corre de 6:30 a 7:30 pm. Los catequistas 
están aquí a las 6:10 pm. Por favor, considere en oración si nues-
tro Señor le está pidiendo que nos ayude a transmitir nuestra Fe 
Católica a sus hijos. No se requiere educación especial, solo un 
amor por nuestra fe católica y un deseo de ayudar. Si tiene al-
guna pregunta, por favor llame o pase por la oficina. Para co-
municarse con Nanette, llame los martes, miércoles o viernes de 
1a 4 pm. (503) 792-2431 x310. 

___________________________________________ 
 

 

 Formación de la Fe Secundaria y Preparatoria 
(Grados 7-12)  

Katie Phelan - Coordinadora de Ministerio Juvenil    
503-792-4231 ext 305    ym@shstl.org 

 

Sabado 23 de junio, 7 pm Español  Calendario de Ministros 
Lectores:                  Alicia Huapeo / Héctor Mora  
Ministros:          Isidro Ramírez / Juana Vargas / Nora Estrada  
Servidor Principal:      Mario E. Luna Huapeo  
Monaguillo:               Misael Díaz / Cynthia Alarcon  
Acomodadores:       Lucas Lopez / Hector Mora / Arcadio García / Juan Moran     
Dar la Bienvenida:        Nora Estrada 
Llevar Ofrenda:            Familia Lopez Ibarra 
Coro:                          Guille Cruz  

Limpieza de la Iglesia: Mariana Ruiz, Agnes Ruiz, Carmen Leiva, Becky 
Vasquez 

Informe de las flores de  
Sacred Heart Church 

A medida que nos acercamos a la temporada 
de Pascua, una vez más necesitamos su ayuda 
para proporcionar flores para el espacio de 
adoración de SH. Si puede traer flores, llame 
a Carol Kuschnick al 503-792-4419 o a la 
oficina o directamente a la sala de flores den-
tro de la iglesia para que Carol y su equipo la 
arreglen para el altar. Estos pueden ser de su 
propio patio. Recuerde, debido a las alergias, 
por favor absténgase de traer lirios.  

 
June 24, the Nativity of Saint John 
the Baptist 
Called from birth by the Lord, John 
matured in the Spirit and heralded 
the advent of the Messiah. 
This feast, dating from the 4th cen-
tury in both East and West, came 
to be celebrated, in accord with Lk 
1:36, six months before the Lord’s 
birth; Augustine found this date 
appropriate for, after the birth of 
John, daylight begins to grow 
shorter, whereas after Jesus’ birth, 
it begins to increase. 
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Sacraments/Sacramentos       Baptism/Bautismo:  
English PreBaptismal Class (children 0-6 years old)
Parents must be registered and active a minimum 

of 6 months. 
Choose appropriate godparent(s). At least one must be 
16 years of age, confirmed and a practicing Catholic. 
If married, must be married in the Catholic Church. If 
single, must be living a chaste life. Godparents must 
be registered and active in a parish for a minimum of 
six months and present a letter documenting activity 

from their parish. Call to register 503-792-4231.                                          
Clases Pre-Bautismales       (Niños de 0-6 años)                                           

Es necesario que los padres esten registrados y 
activos un mínimo de 6 meses.  

Elija el Padrino (s) apropiado, al menos uno debe ser 
de 16 años de edad, confirmado, y católico practican-
do. Si es casado, debe ser casado en la Iglesia Católi-
ca. Si es soltero, debe vivir una vida casta y no coha-
bitando. Los padrinos deben estar registrados y acti-

vos en una parroquia durante un mínimo de tres meses 
y presentar una carta documentando la actividad de 

su parroquia. Favor de llamar para registrarse. 
Marriage/Matrimonio   

Couples must contact the office at least six months in 
advance. One party should be registered at our parish. 

The Catholic party must be an active Catholic and  
participating in the life of the church. If the Catholic 
party planning to get married in our parish is not an 

active member in our parish, he or she should be  
participating actively in another Catholic parish.  

(The pastor will request a letter from your  parish.)                                                                             
Las parejas deben ponerse en contacto con la oficina 

por lo menos seis meses adelantado. Por lo menos uno 
de los dos debe estar registrado/a en nuestra parro-

quia. La pareja Católica debe ser un Católico activo y 
participando en la vida de la iglesia. Si la pareja  

Católica planificando casarse en nuestra parroquia no 
es un miembro activo, él o ella debería estar partici-
pando activamente en otra parroquia Católica. (El 
pastor va a solicitar una carta de su parroquia.) 

 
 

 Chapel of Perpetual Adoration 
Capilla d e O r a c i ó n  

 
 

Open Hours / Horas Disponibles: 
Monday/Lunes  7-8 am 

Friday/Viernes 11-noon 
Saturday/Sabado 1-2 pm 

 

Chapel Coordinators / Coordinadores de Capilla 
12 midnight-5 am  Carol Kuschnick 503-792-4419 
6 am-11 am   Pilar Zamora  503-792-4424 
12 noon-5 pm   Carole Rosa  503-423-7663 
6 pm-11 pm   Sandi Belleque  503-508-0971 
 

Time on this earth is short compared to eternity. What 
are you doing special to prepare for that day? The 
coordinators are waiting for your call! 
 
El tiempo en esta tierra es corto en comparación con la 
eternidad. ¿Qué estás haciendo especial para prepararte 
para ese dia? 

Salem Right to Life’s Annual Rummage 
Sale needs you and your sale-able items. 
Donations may be dropped off at Salem Right to Life, 
1725 Capitol Street NE Salem, or call their office (503-
585-7856) to arrange for pickup. 
Volunteers for the sale are also needed. Sorry, we 
cannot accept cribs, car seats, mattresses, computers 
or tvs. The rummage sale—Salem’s largest—will be at 
Salem First Baptist church gym & parking lot on Com-
mercial & Union St NE 
***For information or to volunteer, contact Patti 
Woods 503-362-4599. 

Salem Right to Life Rummage Sale is 
June 27-29. 

June is the month of the  
Sacred Heart of Jesus.  
It also contains our parish’s feast day—Friday, June 
28.  On June 22-23 there will be holy cards available 
for families/parishioners to take home. On the back 
of the holy card is the Anima Christi Prayer. We 
would ask that, as a family, you pray this prayer  
during the week leading up to our feast day.  
On Friday, June 28, we encourage you to attend 8 
am Mass and celebrate the Most Sacred Heart of Je-
sus. We will have juice and donuts after Mass.  

SHC FLOWER REPORT 
As we come to a close to the Easter season, we are 
once again in need of your help in providing flowers 
for the SH worship space. If you are able to bring 
flowers, please call Carol Kuschnick at 503-792-
4419 or the office or directly to the flower room in-
side the church in order for Carol and her team to 
arrange them for the altar. These can be from your 
own yard. Remember, due to allergies, please refrain 
from bringing lilies. 



 

 

Parish Staff  Pastor: Fr. James  pastor@shstl.org 

Secretary:  Barbara Daniels   secretary@shstl.org  

Assistant Secretary: Arcelia Pelayo  (Español) 

Asistencia en Español - Miercoles de 9 am - 4 pm 

Bookkeeper: Melanie Saalfeld  bookkeeper@shstl.org 

Faith Formation: Nanette Kuga      dre@shstl.org 

Youth Ministry: Katie Phelan       ym@shstl.org 
 

Pastoral Council - meets 2nd Tues of month 

Amy Ferschweiler - chair 
Amanda Belleque - secretary 
Robert Tesch   Mary Miller 
Karla Morales  Marty Miller-admin council rep 
 

Finance Council - meets 3rd Tues of month 

Larry Schiedler-chair 

Kent Belleque-secretary  Frank Davidson 

Laura Hagenauer  Marty Miller 
 

Sacred Heart School Staff 

Mrs. Gigi Wolf-Principal       gigi.wolf@shstl.org 

Mrs. Cindy Schnurbusch-School Secretary 

Mrs. Corina Espericueta                  Mrs. Mariana Hill 

Mrs. Lucia Ries        Mrs. Claudia Olson 
Please remember Sacred-Heart-St. Louis Parish  
in your Will.     Please use the following language 
when making your estate plans. “I give, devise, and  
bequeath _________ (describe gift and purpose) to  
Sacred Heart-St. Louis Catholic Church, Gervais,  
Oregon (our official and legal name). It is understood   
in making this gift that it can only be used by Sacred 
Heart-St. Louis Catholic Church, Gervais, Oregon,  
for the purpose stated.” 

We thank the advertisers shown on the back page 
for their generosity in allowing our bulletin to be 
printed weekly at no cost to our parish. If you 
would like to advertise your business, please con-
tact or for more info, call Catholic Printery: 1-
800-867-0660. With your help, we can keep our 
bulletin free of charge. 

Parish Ministries Coordinators 
Adoration Chapel: Carol Kuschnick 
Baptism Class (English): Merissa Zielinski 
Baptism Class (Spanish): Arcelia Pelayo 
Catholic Daughters: Marge Pranger 
Welcoming Committee: Mary Miller 
Comité Hispano: Karla Morales/Maria Rodriguez 
Grupo Carismático de Oración: Luis P. Moran 
Knights of Columbus: Tony Weathers 
Liturgy (Spanish): Karla Morales/Maria Rodriguez  
Liturgy (English): Pati Kiley  (patianddoug@mac.com) 
Music coordinators: Toby Saalfeld and team 
Stewardship: Marty Miller 
St. Louis Altar Society: Anna Mahony 
St. Rita’s Altar Society: Marianne Branaman 
RCIA Program: Bob Nelson 
SH Flowers coordinator: Carol Kuschnick 
Event coordinator SH hall: NEEDED 
Wedding coordinator: Anjali Gallagher 
Spanish funeral coordinator: NEEDED! 
Reader board committee: NEEDED! 

Welcome to Sacred Heart -  St. Louis Parish. If you are new to the par ish or  you have updated information, 
please cut and fill out this form and bring it to the office or put it in the collection basket. Bienvenidos a la Parroquia del 
Sagrado Corazón—San Luis. Regístrese con esta pequeña forma y entregue a la oficina o pongala en la canasta de 
coleccion. 
Name / Nombre:______________________________________________________________________________ 
Address / Dirección:_______________________________________ Phone / Teléfono:_____________________  
□ New Parishioner/Nuevo en la Parroquia      □ New Address/Nueva Dirección       □ New Phone/Nuevo Teléfono  
□ I would like Father to call me/Necesito que el Padre me llame □ Interested in Parish Ministries/Me interesa servir  
□ I would like offertory envelopes/Necesito sobres para ofretorio    □ Visitor/Soy Visitante  

June 22 - - 5:00 pm   June 23 - - 8:00 am  June 23 - - 10:00 am  

Reader:                    Marianne Branaman Ron Beyer David Gonzales 

Extra Min:        Judy Brutka, Jim Branaman Veronica Davidson, Karen Herinckx Catherine Zollner, Bob and Sarah Nelson 

Lead Servers:                                   volunteers Brian Beyer Diego and Sofia Contreras 

Altar Servers:                                            none  Matthew Duncan and Angel Vargas 

Head Usher:                    Cam Ferschweiler Tim Herinckx David Gonzales 

Greeters:                         Bette Gottsacker  Frank Davidson volunteers 

Cantor/Organist:                     Pete Petrowski Marge Pranger and Amanda Belleque Toby Saalfeld 

Church Cleaning:  Mariana Ruiz, Agnes Ruiz, Carmen Leiva, Becky Vasquez 
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Quo Vadis Days  June 24, 2019 - June 27, 2019 

Quo Vadis Days is a 4-day camp for young Catholic men to learn more about the priesthood, to deepen their 
faith, and to better discern God’s call in their lives. Contact the Office of Vocations for more information at  
503-233-8368 or vocations@archdpdx.org. 

Family Camp Howard 
Session 4A/August 2 - 
August 4 

We invite you and your family to join us this summer in celebrating 
our 10th Annual Family Camp! A great local, weekend getaway for 

families and a terrific chance for you to experience what makes 
Camp Howard such a special place for kids every summer.  

It's a nice introduction to camp for kids that are not sure about being 
away from home. Many of them attend a week-long camp after their 

experience at Family Camp.    Call: (503) 231-9484 
For more immediate help you can contact CYO/Camp Howard at 

(503) 231-9484 during business hours. 

REAL LIFE SPIRITUALITY FOR YOUNG ADULTS  

 Bible Study  
Tuesdays 7-8:30pm  

We look at the readings for the upcoming Sunday,  
reflect & pray. It’s a great way to prepare for Mass!  

We meet at Broadway Commons  
(upstairs in the Stayton Room)  

1300 Broadway St NE #100, 97301 

 

 Young Adult Ministry Contacts  

 

Brad Becker - 503.393.5323 x307 - 
brad.becker@sainteds.com  

JULY 15-19,VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL—ROAR! LIFE IS WILD! GOD IS GOOD!  ST. EDWARD CHURCH 

Pre-Registration through Sunday, June 30, $15 per child/$40 per family; free CD of VBS music to all fami-
lies who register by June 30! 
Late-Registration beginning Monday, July 1, $25 per child/$60 per family; CD available to purchase ($5) 
while supply lasts.   

https://archdpdx.org/events/quo-vadis-days-2

